David J. Kimiecik
NYSEG , Vice President, Ear:le[rgy S(IeTvls:gs

September 24, 2019

Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess

Secretary to the Commission

New York State Public Service Commission
Empire State Plaza, Agency Building 3
Albany, NY 12223-1350

Jennifer Davies

Lead Registration Coordinator

New York Independent System Operator, Inc.
10 Krey Boulevard

Rensselaer, NY 12144

RE: Notice of Deactivation of the Auburn State Street Gas Turbine (PTID #24147),
Nameplate Rating: 7.4 MW

Dear Secretary Burgess and Ms. Davies,

On April 8, 2019 New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (‘“NYSEG”) notified the New York
State Public Service Commission ("NYSPSC") and New York Independent System Operator,
Inc. ("NYISO") that it intended to discontinue operations of the Auburn State Street Gas
Turbine (“State St. GT”). On May 10, 2019, NYISO deemed the Deactivation Notice of the
State St. GT to be complete.

On August 1, 2019, NYISO completed the Generator Deactivation Assessment (“Assessment”)
for the State St. GT. This Assessment did not identify a reliability need following the
deactivation of the State St. GT for the study period and stated that NYSEG could deactivate
the State St. GT on or after August 9, 2019.

This letter provides formal notice to the NYSPSC and NYISO that NYSEG will cease
operations of the State St. GT on October 1, 2019.

If you have any questions, please contact Pat Fox (607.762.7879) or me.

Sincerel

David J. Kimiecik
Vice President, Energy Services

cc: Alfonso Rebolleda Fernandez, Sr. Director — Electric Operations
Tim Lynch, NYSEG, Director — Transmission Services
Patrick Fox, NYSEG, Manager — Electric Supply
NYISO Generator Retirement, generatorretirement@nyiso.com
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